Chorley wood CC Cricket Managers briefing : Season 2009
To:
All Players

1. At this time last year I commented that 2008 would be a challenging year as 3 of our teams would be playing at a higher standard following 2007 promotions.
With the follow on success of 2008 we face even greater challenges this year and so I have decided to set out our aims for 2009 and restate what our captains consider when picking teams.

2. The comments I made on selection last year remain broadly the same:

4 Saturday and 3 Sunday teams will put pressure on selection.

 Can I at this point confirm the excellent news that Ben Brooks will again skipper the 2nds ,he is determined to erase the memories of last season  and bounce back to Div 5 .Mark Sinderberry ,with Steve Toms in support, will continue their successful stewardship of the 3s and as things stand I will run the 4s . Unfortunately, with Ryan away until the end of July and Ian’s availability restricted this year due to work commitments we have, despite last season’s outstanding success, had to change the 1st team leadership. We are, though ,very lucky as Matt Watson has agreed to take on this role , as a quality player with Minor County experience and with Paul Downing as vice captain we can  look forward to another successful Saturday season . The Sunday set up has Michael Dunning in charge of the league 1st team with Nigel Tyler (now our most experienced captain) running the Sunday friendlies and 2nd league fixtures .Adam Smethurst completes the picture, he is captain of the Strollers whose fixture list is growing and I hope more of us can be available for the excellent friendly cricket he offers    
3. Our first aim will be to find 44 players for Saturday and sometimes 33 for Sundays, not 43 or 45 but 44 (it must be easier for Football selection committees as they can field contributing substitutes!) and so……

-     it is a fantastic help to us if you can let us know your availability as early as possible, weeks in advance is great 

-    .do not be frightened to call any of the captains on any day to tell us you want a game…the worst  we can say is we already have 44…it is so frustrating to be in the Bar on a Saturday evening to hear of someone who was available  but we did not know they were free

· Use the club website www.cwcricket.org to update your availability and check it to see which team you are in. 

· Please please please answer our calls /texts / emails ASAP….if, for example, you have been asked to play in the 1st team there will be a 4 person knock on effect awaiting your response! 

4. Once we know who can play we then place players in each team considering:

i. The balance of the team (we need batsmen, at least 3 bowlers and  1 keeper per XI)

ii. Form/Ability

iii. Player desires/aspirations

iv. Potential for player to contribute

v. League position/ Potential for success

5. During successful seasons (like 2007 and 2008) there is always better availability and therefore more challenging decisions especially once the school/university players become available. It is also very difficult for the selection committee and captains to explain to all 44 (and those without a game) the rationale behind the decisions on a Tuesday night so can I take this opportunity to ask you for your patience/support/ and understanding.

6. It is vital to the club’s success, both cricketing and social, that we continue to move players between teams as form and development kicks in.

SO WHAT ARE OUR AIMS FOR 2009!
They are different to last year but start with the same top priority.

A.
Have Fun
The next one is different, we now have advanced plans for a ground move and Clubhouse development, and I believe it is vital therefore that….
B.
The Saturday 1st team remains in Div 1 and challenges for promotion
To achieve this we need to replace Luke’s runs but at the same time, while recruiting maintain the family nature of the club.

C.
Develop our Young Player Coaching
We have an excellent Colts set up but we do not provide enough skills development training, so Patrick is changing the colts winter nets organisation and we aim to employ a head coach who will provide focussed 1 on 1 support for our players.

D.
Develop Young players through the 2nd X1
We aim to prepare the next generation for 1st XI through the Sat Second XI (and Sunday 1st’s), our aim will be to keep the average age of the 2’s to below 25, but we need to be flexible as we want the 2s to be in Div 5 next season.
E.
Field 4 teams on Saturdays
As last year.

F.
Field 2 senior, a JDD and a Strollers team, on Sundays
We aim to get the Sunday 2nd’s promoted this year, so let’s all get behind Nigel and his unit.

And so to this years Cricket Managers Champagne challenge…… last years disadvantaged Sunday league players so this year will apply to all League and JDD games. To gain 1 mark you have to have a 70 point game, you get 1 point per run, 10 per wicket and 5 per catch/run out, and when you get 3 marks you win a bottle of champagne.
So finally …….good luck to everyone, may your cricket success allow you to forget the credit crunch.
Simon Dare     Cricket Manager  simon.dare@openreach.co.uk 07860 310727
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